Kendall Sawyer

From: patricia kite

Sent: Saturday, March 18, 2023 12:33 PM

To: -- City Council

Subject: Against Storage of Lithium Batteries In Petaluma

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Attention: Mr. David Rabbitt, County Supervisor

Dear Mr. Rabbitt: Let me start this letter by saying how much I love living in what may be called PARADISE. Have lived in
Petaluma for many years and find everything about this area is inviting. Many people travel from all over to feel the
friendly and warm welcoming they feel in my neighborhood. We are close to Bodega Bay, San Francisco, Napa and you
can find just about anything you want to do, see or visit a variety of wonderful restaurants.

It is for this reason, that | feel compelled to voice my displeasure in even the thought of allowing the storage of what
could be very damaging to us in many ways. We do not know enough about this type of experiment to look kindly at
trying it out. Just the fact that someone wants to close down 9 of the golf course holes to build 53 homes and take away
the beautiful golf course is illogical and counter to my desire to live on

this peace of heavenly gold course.

It is for sure that most of the residents of Adobe Creek Golf course would agree with me about their displeasure with the

thought of being a guinea pig for storage of Lithium Batteries.
If you would like to discuss this in person, would be glad to do so, phone 707-208-8677

Patricia Kite
Financial Professional

Check My Website

Estate Planning

CONCORD FINANCIAL CENTER
2280 Diamond Blvd., Ste 350,
Concord, CA 94520
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